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CANADIAN COUNCIL FOR REFUGEES 

Refugee health care cuts: a quick review of the Federal Court decision 

In June 2012 the federal government introduced dramatic cuts to health care for refugees and refugee claimants. On 4 July 2014, the Federal 
Court struck the cuts down as unconstitutional.  
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

How are the cuts 
unconstitutional? 

 

The cuts inflict “cruel and unusual 
treatment” on refugees, contrary to the 
Canadian Charter of Rights and 
Freedoms. 

A social policy decision is not normally 
considered “treatment”, but this one is because 
the government intentionally targeted refugees,  
making the changes “for the express purpose of 
inflicting predictable and preventable physical 
and psychological suffering.” 

The cuts also discriminate against 
claimants from Designated Countries 
of Origin (another Charter violation). 

But don’t the cuts save 
taxpayers money? 

There is no evidence that there are savings. Some of the 
costs are simply downloaded to the provinces. 

Don’t the cuts deter 
undeserving claimants? 

NO 

There is no evidence that the health cuts have affected 
arrival numbers. 

It is 
particularly 
cruel to cut 
health 
services to 
children, who 
are innocent 
victims.  

What happens next? The decision takes effect in 4 months (4 Nov.)  
The government has said it will appeal the ruling. 

The distinction is based on stereotypes and 
reinforces prejudices against claimants from 
these countries as undesirable. 

NO 

“It’s not often that a bad piece of policy dreamed up by Ottawa actually 
ends up endangering lives. But on Friday, the Federal Court found that 
cuts to refugee health care have accomplished exactly that.”  
Globe and Mail, editorial, 6 July 2014 

The cuts affect a wide range of  people who 
deserve Canada’s protection, including many 
refugees and others who cannot safely return 
home.  

“The funding cuts were a cold-hearted measure 
completely at odds with the Canadian ethos of 
compassion for one’s fellow man.”  
Calgary Herald, editorial, 8 July 2014 

Weren’t refugees getting 
better healthcare than 
Canadian citizens? 

NO Refugee healthcare before the 2012 cuts was 
comparable to that provided low-income Canadians.  

The federal government did not calculate the 
costs of the cuts to the provinces.  

NO 




